MINUTES OF THE MEETING
OF
MONTROSE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

October 14, 2013

Determine quorum; call to order.

The Board of Directors of the Montrose Management District held a meeting on
Monday, October 14, 2013, at 12:00 noon at 401 Branard Street, 2nd Floor, Room 106,
Houston, TX 77006, inside the boundaries of the District, and open to the public.
Chairman Wynn called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon, and the roll was called of the
duly appointed members of the Board, to wit:

Position 1: Claude Wynn, Chairman Position 9: Kathy Hubbard, Treasurer
Position 2: Dana Thorpe Position 10: Michael Grover

Position 3: Randy Mitchmore, Vice Chairman Position 11: Bobby Heugel

Position 4: Cassie Stinson, Secretary Position 12: Brad Nagar, Ass’t Sec’y
Position 5: Lane Llewellyn Position 13: Vacant

Position 6: Vacant Position 14: David Robinson

Position 7: Vacant Position 15: Vacant

Position 8: Robert Jara

and all of the above were present with the exception of Directors Heugel and Nagar, thus
constituting a quorum. Also present at the meeting were Bill Calderon, Susan Hill, Josh
Hawes, Gretchen Larson, all of Hawes Hill Calderon, L.L.P.; Ray Lawrence, Lawrence
& Associates; Clark Lord, Bracewell & Guiliani, L.L.P; Patricia Hall, Equi-Tax, Inc.; and
Darrell Hawthorne, Municipal Accounts and Consulting, L.P. Others present were
Dennis Beeden and Marie Cortes, District business ambassadors; Tawny Tidwell; Chris
Valdez and Rachel Flores, Primer Grey; Joseph Le, Harris County Precinct One; Officer
Victor Beserra, Houston Police Department; Michael “Grif” Griffin; and Randall Ellis.

Approve minutes of meeting held September 9, 2013.

Upon a motion duly made by Director Mitchmore and being seconded by Director
Grover, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of its meeting held on
September 9, 2013, with one correction, as follows: page 3. agenda item, Consider
policy on expenditures up to $4,000.00: “Director Grover voted against the motion.”

Receive public comments.
There were no public comments.

Receive Executive Director’s Report on District Initiatives.

Mr. Calderon presented the Service Plan report, offering highlights of activities
noted in the written report contained in the board agenda materials. He provided minutes
of the Security Committee meeting held October 11 and the Finance Committee meeting
held October 7, copies of which are attached to these minutes as Exhibits A and B,

1






